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SUMMARY 
 
     Synopsis of Bill 
 
House Bill 304 amends the Motor Vehicle Code Section 66-3-13 NMSA 1978 to allow motorists 
the option of providing motor vehicle registration and financial responsibility electronically 
through the use of a cellular telephone or similar device.  
 
FISCAL IMPLICATIONS  
 
There is no fiscal impact.  
 
SIGNIFICANT ISSUES 
 

The Office of the Attorney General reports that New Mexico is the only state that does not 
explicitly permit a person to present proof of registration and insurance electronically. If enacted 
House Bill 304 would align New Mexico with nationwide practice.  
 



House Bill 304 – Page 2 
 
The Office of the Attorney General states that, the bill repeatedly uses phrasing “electronically 
through the use of a cellular telephone or similar device.” It may be worth considering 
employing broader, categorical language that accounts for future technologies through which a 
person may display registration and insurance. For example, the bill could state, “electronically 
through the use of a device capable of exhibiting a true and correct original or duplicate of 
registration evidence, such as a cellular telephone.”  
 
If enacted House Bill 304 would be effective June 14, 2019.  
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